
 

 

4th October 2023 

 

Dear Parents / Carers,  

As part of your child’s education at Ormiston Victory Academy, we promote personal wellbeing 

and development through our Personal, Social, Health and Economic (PSHE) curriculum. This 

gives students the knowledge, understanding and skills to lead healthy, safe and productive 

lives. You may be aware that the Department for Education announced changes to the 

relationships and sex education (RSE) for all secondary schools in the UK. These changes 

came into effect in the summer term, 2021. As previously we will continue to comply with the 

statutory guidance which can be found here: Statutory Guidance 

The guidance focuses on healthy relationships and keeping children safe in the modern world. 

It also covers a range of topics relating to physical and mental health, wellbeing and 

safeguarding. Learning about the emotional, social and physical aspects of growing up gives 

children the information and positive values to have safe and fulfilling relationships and help 

them take responsibility for their own wellbeing.  

As part of implementing the RSE curriculum we would like to consult with parents and carers 

to ensure there is a general consensus on our approaches to policy and curriculum content.  

Ormiston Victory Academy will be starting this consultation process on Monday 9th 

October  2023; the consultation will close on Friday 27th October 2023. 

As part of this we would appreciate it if you would read through our most up-to-date RSE policy 

and the breakdown of the RSE lessons that will be delivered through PSHE which can be 

found below. 

In order to provide your feedback to this consultation we would appreciate your completion of 

the following questionnaire. RSE consultation questionnaire If for any reason you are unable 

to access the link please feel free to email any feedback directly to me (email address below) 

We appreciate your time and views with regards to our policy and delivery of RSE. If you have 

any further questions regarding PSHE at Ormiston Victory please contact me at 

a.cordy@ormistonvictoryacademy.co.uk  

Yours Sincerely 

Mrs A Cordy  

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/1019542/Relationships_Education__Relationships_and_Sex_Education__RSE__and_Health_Education.pdf
https://ormistonvictoryacademy.co.uk/admin/wp-content/uploads/sites/51/2023/10/Relationship-Sex-Education-RSE-and-Health-Education-Policy-Sept-2023.pdf
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/19pkqGUF21IfihLlYpEulEwryKyZNFX1oPmKvQsR0I44/edit#responses
mailto:a.cordy@ormistonvictoryacademy.co.uk


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


